
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR 
MODIFICATION TO THE FFY 2024 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR 

FOR THE BOROUGH OF WAYNESBORO, PA 
 

Notice is hereby given by the Borough of Waynesboro, PA that a Public Hearing will be 
held on March 25, 2025, at 3:00 p.m., prevailing time, in the Borough Building, Borough 
Council Chambers, 55-57 East Main Street, Waynesboro, PA 17268. The Borough 
Building is accessible to handicapped persons. Persons requiring special accommodation 
to participate in the public hearing may call the Borough Secretary’s Office at 717-762-
2101, Extension 225, to make those arrangements.  Persons with hearing and/or speech 
impairments may contact the Borough through the PA Telecommunications Relay Service 
at 1-800-654-5984 or 7-1-1 to make arrangements. 
 
The purpose of the Public Hearing is to present and discuss proposed modifications to 
the Borough’s FFY 2024 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program Year. 
A copy of the Borough’s Proposed Modification is available for public review in the 
Borough Building beginning on March 17, 2025, for a period of at least 5 days prior to the 
Public Hearing. The Borough Building is open to the public between the hours of 9:00 AM 
to 5:00PM. The Borough is proposing the following modifications: 
 

FY 2024 CDBG Program Year 
 

1. Delete the Tritle Avenue Street Improvements Project (W. Main St. to King St.) line 
item activity in the amount of $138,319.00.  
 

2. Add a new line item activity for the N. Potomac Street Improvements Project (W. 
North St. to King St.) in the amount of $138,319.00 

 
All interested residents are encouraged to attend and will be afforded the opportunity to 
give oral testimony or to present written comments on the proposed modification.  Written 
comments shall be addressed to Mr. Jason B. Stains, Borough Manager, 55 East Main 
Street, Waynesboro, PA 17268 or by telephone at 717-762-2101. 
 
      C. Harold Mumma, President 
      Waynesboro Borough Council 
 
 
 


